2022 - 2023 学年高三年级 TOP 二十名校调研模拟卷三 高三英语试卷

注意事项:

- 1. 本试卷共8页,考试时间120分钟,卷面总分150分。
- 2. 答题前, 考生务必将自己的姓名、准考证号填写在答题卡相应的位置上。
- 3. 全部答案写在答题卡上, 答在本试卷上无效。
- 4. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转 涂到答题卡上。

第一节 (共5小頭:每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

- 1. What will the man do soon?
 - A. Discuss the girl's class project.
 - B. Conduct a class.
 - C. Cancel his office meeting.
- 2. What does the woman think of the potatoes?

A. Big

B. Not ripe enough.

C. Watery.

3. How does the woman's sister go to university every day?

A. By train.

B. By underground.

C. On foo.

4. How was the weather last Saturday?

A. It was nice.

B. It rained heavily.

C. It cleared in the afternoon.

- 5. What does the man suggest?
 - A. Changing a new battery.
 - B. Buying a new one in the clock shop.
 - C. Having the watch checked in the clock shop.

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项 中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白酶、你将有时间阅读各个小题、每小题 5 秒钟; 听完成 各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

- 6. Why did the man keep the woman waiting for a long-time?
 - A. He had no interest in films.
 - B. He had a vital thing to deal with.
 - C. There was something wrong with his phone.
- 7. What happened to the woman's phone?
 - A. It was under repair.
 - B. The man couldn't get through to it.
 - C. The woman had it left in the cinema. 听第7段材料,回答第8,9题。
- 8. Why is it burning hot these days?
 - A. A storm is on the way.
- B. A typhoon is approaching. C. It is on the mainland.

【髙三英语试卷 (第1页 共8页)】

g What is unapproved by the government then? A. The fishermen go fishing far out to sea. B. The citizens are careful to go out. C. The citizens remain at home. 听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。 10. What's wrong with the man? C. He had too much smoking. A. He caught a cold. B. He had to lie in bed. 11. What did the woman do to help the man? A. She sent for the doctor instabily. B. She made something special for him to drink. C. She called his secretary for a one-or-two day's sick leave. 12. What's the probable relationship between the speakers? C. Husband and wife. B. Colleagues. A. Doctor and patient. 听第9段材料,回答第13至16 题。 13. What do we know about the woman? A. She is a stranger here. B. She is lost in the street. C. She has some trouble with her eyes. What's the woman's destination? A. A beautiful park. A The King Street. C. The English Language Institute. 15. Where may this conversation take place? C. In a travel agency. B. On a moving bus. A. At the station. 16. What should the woman do at the end of the path through the pack? A. Take the first turning on the left. B. Take the roadion the right. C. Go straight to the second crossing 听第10 数材料,回答第17至20題。 17. What's the height of the Burj Dubai? B. More than 800 meters. C. 1200 meters or so. A. 500 meters. . 18. Where are the tall-st boildings at present? A. In Asia and the Middle Flast. B. In Europe. C. In America. 19. Why are tall buildings thought Al of? A. They may result in more cars in cities. B. They may have the look of the-city ruined. C. They may waste more land and epergy to build. 20. What does the speaker mainly talk atout" A. Tall buildings. B. Die highest buildings. C. The problem of population. 第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分40分) 第一节 (共15小题;每小題2分,満分30分) 阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。 A Squiggle Is Just A Squiggle by KJ Parish \$ 14.99 Format — Paperback, PDF Made In - USA Cutegories - Books, Children's Books 【高三英语试卷 (第2页 共8页)1

ALSO AVAILABLE ON THESE PLATFORMS

Amazon, Apple Books, China-Pub

A squiggle—a mere wiggly(弯曲) line—is just a squiggle. But sometimes, if you look at a squiggle in a contain were wiggly(弯曲) line—is just a squiggle. squiggle in a certain way, it can seem like something MORE—something SERIOUS!!! A Squiggle Is Just A Squiggle explores the limitless potential of the human imagination while introducing basic

The Book That Makes No Sense

by Mélanie Berliet \$ 14.99 Format — Paperback, PDF Categories - Books, Children's Books Made In - USA

ALSO AVAILABLE ON THESE PLATFORMS

Amazon, Kindle, Apple Books

This book was inspired by one of the greatest joys of parenting a toddler: The fact that they pake NO sense. It is a celebration of "toddler brain"—that magical, stream-of-consciousness way they seem to process the world around them. In The Book That Makes No Sense, you will find we accompany an imaginative young child on a journey of learning and discovery_ You Are Not A Princess (And That's Ok!)

by Mélanie Berliet Featuring full-color illustrations by Saskia Wariner \$ 14.99

Format - Paperback, PDF Made In - Germany

Categories - Books, Children's Books

ALSO AVAILABLE ON THESE PLATFORMS

Kindle, Amazon

This delightful picture book encourages small girls to aspire to more in life than becoming a princess. It promotes critical thinking, creativity, and emotional intelligence and offers bigger dreams for the reader to consider, like becoming an astronaut, fire-fighter, or archeologist. Princess imagery is so heavily marketed to young girls especially, and this book is such a walcome relief as it offers an alternative narrative.

A Girl's Guide To Life

by Michelle Herman \$ 12.95 Format — Hardcover

Categories - Books, Children's Books

ALSO AVAILABLE ON THESE PLATFORMS

Apple Books

A Girl's Guide to Life by Michelle Herman is a timeless book of warm and sensible advice for young girls, originally written by a mother for her own eight-year-old daughter. A Girl's Gulde we hife is exactly that—a delightful guide filled with wisdom and warmth for all ages. It's about saying beand saying no and everything in between, giving respect and expecting it too. Practical proverbs in a fun-to-read package.

- 21. What is special about You Are Not A Princess (And That's Ok!)?
 - A. It begins with a winding line.

B. It's a fully-colored picture book.

- C. It targets the limitless potential of imagination. D. It is written by a mother with wisdom.
- 22. Where may you also buy the book if you are a resider of Michelle Herman?
 - A. On Amazon.

B In Kindle.

C. On Apple Books.

- 11 On China-Pub.
- 23. What do the four books have in common?
 - A. They have the same price.
 - B. They are all intended for children.
 - C. They all attach great importance to creative thinking.
 - D. They all present some practical proverbs in a fun-to-read way.

【高三英语试卷 (第3页 共8页)】

On a holiday back home, my wife and I turned right, then right again, following the GPS navigation(导航) system, and found ourselves in a small Cretan town. I spoke to the GPS: "We don't want to be here; we want the highway. " It instructed me to turn right once more. With every turn, the street narrowed. It was like being in a magical shrinking room. We does the side mirrors back. We look another turn. The dew road was even narrower, the walls so close you feel hard to

Another car appeared, cumner towards us from the opposite directions. The driver gestured. telling me I'll have to make way. But how? I didn't have the nerve to back up along the impossibly narrow road. Locals appeared. Soon there was a whole group, using sign language to suggest a solution. There was a narrow garage opening to one side. If I could squeeze the car forward not the garage, I could then, through a series of tiny definitionals, back into the sade street, allowing the

More locals arrived, standing on various sides at the vehicle, helpfully understoog that I have a centimetre to spare here, a millimetre there. There were brick walls on all 17 sides of the car. There was zero chance that I won't damage the vehicle. This was significant since, a day earlier, at the Europear counter, I had refused the additional insurpore.

One lady stood at the rear of the vehicle, waving me oh. She was making strong "this way, thus way" movements with her arms. In an act of blind that I followed her instructions, creeping backwards and forwards. Remarkably it worked. I completed as 27-point turn into the side street. with no damage to the vehicle. The other car passed. The dever cave me a grateful wave. The locals applauded happily "Hero! Hero!" I followed her lead, do-n to narrow lane and finally back unto the highway. Free of the town, I clearly knew that I encountarned heroes.

- 24. What tappened to the author on the holiday back home?
 - A: His GPS navigation system broke down.
- B. He had seen or wrong with directors
- C. He lost the whole control of his car.
- D. He accidently beinged into a narrow road.
- 25. Which of the following can best describe the locals?
 - A. Energetic and brave.

B. Confident and creative

C. Friendly and betpful.

- D. Ambitious and thoughtful
- 26. Why did the author fear to hurt his car?
 - A. Because he thorrowed it.
 - B. Because he rentes ac.
 - C. Because he was animumed of losing face.
 - D. Because he hadn't got the required insurance.
- 27. What do we know about the author from the last paragraph?
 - A. He was questioned by the locals.
 - B. He knew the local women very well.
 - C. He was greatly grateful to the torids
 - D. He finally made it under the instruction of his wife.

Neck pain is a widespread complaint in the information age, with many more of us spending a great deal of time glued to a computer, apply or phone, or sitting in front of the TV. It's also a common disease of aging, due to increasing we'ar and tear on the spine's(竹椎) joints and tissues. At any given time, an estimated 39 percent of people over 65 have discomfort in their necks. Assuming an injury or potential disease isn't causing the condition, here are some tips from some experts for managing the discomfort, as well as the best stiff(個梗) neck remedies.

Sleep off a stiff neck. If you're looking for stiff neck relief, getting a good night's sleep-which represents roughly a third of your day-is a good place to start. Choose a relatively firm mattress(FR 後) and use only enough pillows to keep your head level with the rest of your body-one is usually sufficient. For sleep that is even more neck-friendly, try lying on your back with pillow support unsler your knees. This will flatten and relax your spinal muscles.

When it comes to computer use, make sure the monitor is at arm's length and eye level. Emptops have poor posture built into their designs; if the keyboard is near enough to be constorable, then the screen is too close, and if the screen is positioned correctly, the keyboard is too the away _torough you to bend forward. You can solve this problem by placing the device on a banch sol, large books or a laptop stand and using a separate keyboard and mouse.

There is evidence to suggest home exercises may be effective against short-term neck discomfort (lasting for 12 weeks or less). "There are many possible réasons for neck pain, including stress, poor posture and organ aging," explains Dr Michael Westaway, a musculoskeletal clinical specialist. "Treatment is often varied and may include an exercise program. For severe cases, there are painkillers, injections and surgery. However, resist the urge to immediately take aggressive measures, since simpler steps will often best due everyday pain," Michael Westaway warned.

- 28. Why do people suffer more from neck pain in the information age?
 - A. Various stresses from work.
- B. More access to the digital facility.
- C. Poor diets and unhealthy catong habits.
- D. Higher cost of going to see the doctor.
- 29. What may benefit your neck while sleeping?
 - A. More pillows to support your head.
 - B. Less than 1/3 of your day for sleeping every day.
 - C. Sleeping on your back with pillows under the knees.
 - D. Selecting a relatively soft and comfortable mattress.
- 30. What does the unlined word "posture" in paragraph 3 probably mean?
 - A. Applications.

B. Technologies.

C. Position of the body.

- D. Size of the laptops of-presenters.
- 31. What may Michael Westaway agree with?
 - A. Physical exercises every day is the only way for the neck suffering.
 - B. Painkiller is the immediate solution to neck pain.
 - C. There's no cure for severe neck pain sufferers.
 - D. Simple steps of neck exercises really works.

A Pittsburgh-based robotics and engineering startus zevently promoted Moonwalkers, a pair of battery-powered shoes that it claims can boost walk spyeds by up to 250%.

Although they may look like just another set of electric roller skates, the Moonwalkers are actually a bit different. You walk as you're wearing them the way you would regular shoes or sneakers, letting the motorized wheels put a spring in your step. Powered by a state-of-the-art brushless DC motor, this smart appliance is actually a platform that can be attached to a wide variety of footwear to significantly increase your walking speed up to a reported 7mph/11kph. For comparison, humans' average walking speed ranges from 2.5 to 4 mph.

As the wearer walks, a 300W brushless motor in each 4.2-lb (1.9-kg) Moonwalker spins up_be device's eight polyurethane (聚氨基甲酸乙酯) wheels, providing a sense of like walking on a "moving sidewalk" in an airport. There is also an AI-powered gearbox (变速箱) that increases or decreases speed according to data regarding the wearer's walk collected by a series of sensors. The shoes are also able to detect downhill movement to prevent accidents.

"Moonwalkers are not skates. They're shoes. The world's fastest shoes actually," Xunjie Zong, founder and CEO of Shift Robotics said. "You don't skate in them. You walk. You don't have to learn how to use them, the shoes learn from you."

But do the world's fastest shoes work on uneven place, or things like stairs? We all know how tricky those are to walk in rollerskates. Well, apparently the designers took that into consideration and created a part that allows the wearer to lock the wheels so that they can walk up or down stairs as they would in regular footwear. Just using simple foot movements, it's possible to switch between Shift and Lock modes. In Shift, the wheels are free to spin as the user walks. In Lock, however, they remain locked in place. This means that the user can do things like climbing stairs or even just standing in one place, without worrying about their feet rolling out from underneath them.

- 32. What function is expected of Moonwalkers?
 - A. To walk on the moon more safely.
 - B. To accelerate the walking speed.
 - C. To make wenters skate automatically,
 - D. To provide wearers with timely warning.
- 33. What does Xunjie Zang think or Moonwalkers?
 - A. Smart.
- B. Demaraling.
- C. Contly.

D. Risky.

- 34. Why does the author usk a questou first in paragraph 5?
 - A. To explaint nule offerty.

- B. To further present a fact.
- C. To clarify a fishian concept.
- D. To make a sound prediction
- 35. Which is the most suitable title for the text?
 - A. Moogwalks are On Sale
 - B. The World's Fastest Walking Shoes
 - C. The World's Most Advanced Robotic Company
 - D. New Rollerskates Come into Existence

第二节 (共5小顯:毎小既2分,満分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

How to Stop Being Angry?

Anger is the most harmful emotion. When you are in a temper, you make rush or ill-considered decisions that you will probably regret. You will also regret terrible language spokes without thought. Anger arrives quickly, in response to an event, action, or wrong remarks.

You might feel long-burning anger that ruins your spirit restroys all your good intentions, and causes you to become an unpleasant person. Here are some yous that you can help you better handle anger.

Firstly, you need to echange your attitude to the way the world works. No one is perfect. Also, you need to accept that not exercise has the same standards as you, nor will they behave in the same way that you togeth mas given situation. You have to accept that sometimes things do go wrong and that people are not always lovely.

Martin Luther King was angry about the lack of civil rights in the USA. Gandhi was angry about British domination in India. They both used that anger to motivate themselves to fight against what they saw as injustice. Taking action can help to reduce the feelings of anger as you see progress towards your final goal.

Try to get to the root cause of your anger. ______ Is it worry or stress making you angry? Are you fearful of failure? Are you unhappy? Once you know why you get mad, then it is possible to deal with the cause. Taking positive steps towards solving the underlying problem will help you overcome feelings of anger.

In conclusion, you must recognize that anger is something you can control. That control will come once you identify what is at the root of your anger. Make changes to your lifestyle and attitudes, and you will find that you will turn angry much less-often. Fat all. Angry people are not nice people.

40

- At Anger can be used to fuel actuse.
- B. By contrast, anger is slow to no
- C. When doing this, be honesteach yourself.
- D. Anger is really a bad hard that is hard to break.
- E. This applies to work, day-to-day life, and relationships.

【高三英语试卷 (第6页 共8页)】

- F. When you lose temper, you may do more harm to yourself than good.
- G. They will fail to achieve more often than those people who are calm and considerate.

第三部分 语言知识运用(共两节,满分45分)

第一节 完形填空(共20小题;每小题1.5分,满分30分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C、和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

A Wisconsin fourth grader, Essence was in class last Tuesday afternoon at Fratt Elementary School in Racine, Wisconsin, when she noticed a <u>41</u> classmate needed help. "I was eating my food. She brought her lunch, when she was about to swallow her food, she <u>42</u>." Essence told Good Morning America.

The 9-year-old felt 43 but didn't hesitate to help. "I was scared but then I took & deep 44 when I was helping her out." Essence said.

Teacher Samantha Bradshaw was in the classroom with the students when the incident 42.

"I didn't notice at first until I saw Essie 46 across the classroom. I 47 what was going on,"

Bradshaw recalled. "And then I saw her 48 the other student, just surround her arms behind and then just do that quick press."

Before any time was wasted, Essence had 49 the Heimlich maneuver(海姆利克氏操作法) for the first time. She had 50 the move two years ago through a video. 51 , the student was able to 52 shortly after the incident and was assessed by a school 53 before returning to class.

Girls Thrive, an afterschool program, held an "Essie Day" to celebrate her and show how young girls can make a <u>54</u>. The Racine Unified School District is also <u>55</u> to honor Essence with a(n) 56.

Despite all the praise, Essence has been 57 about her lifesawing actions. "After everything had settled down, later that day, I told her how 58 I was of her And she said, 'I'm just a kid. You know, but keep it coming,'" said Bradshaw. Essence, to her 39, has had one thought. "I hope I don't have to do it again," she said 60.

	it again, she said of		Dif
41. A. fellow	B. strange	C. former	D. famous
42. A. tripped	B. left	C. failed	D. choked
43. A. amused	B. hopeless	C. nervous	 D. disappointed
44. A. break	B. risk	C. breath	D.,glance
45. A. stopped	B. occurred	C. spread	D. passed
46. A. dashed	B. inched	C. slipped	D. swung
47. A. regretted	B. promised	C. predicted	D. wondered
48. A. blame	B. suspect	C. approach	D. throw
49. A. collected	B. performed	C. leaned	D. created
50. A. picked up	B. put op	C. brought up	D. made up
51. A. Secretly	B. Casually	C. Roughly	D. Fortunately
52. A. depart	B. recover	C. flee	D. appear
53. A. cook	B. cleaner	C. nurse	D. director
54. A. choice	B. mistake	C. decision	D. difference
55. A. pretending	B. proving	C planning	D. refusing
56. A. award	B. job	C. possibility	D. address
57. A. brave	B. humble	renerous	D. considerate
58. A. proud	B. confused	- capable	D. tired
59. A. effort	B. credit	€ sktlı	D. honesty
50. A. hardly	B. gradually	C.Su h	D. simply

第二节 语法填空(共10小题:每小题1.5分,满分15 /

阅读下面材料,在空白处填入适当的内容(1个单词)或括号内单词的正确形式。

The 14th China International Aviation and Aerospace (航空航天) Exhibition, also known Airshow China
Province. This year's direhow, will last until Sunday, has indoor exhibition area
around 100,000 square meters, and the number of aircraft for outdoor display exceeds 110.
The event was justed by over 740 enterprises from 43 countries in person and online.
(attract) around 200,000 visitors home and abroad. Cooperation agreements for 549 aircraft, wo
\$ 39.8 billion,
The Airshow Clatter is an important platform showcasing the various 6 (technologs) a
innovations of the Chinese aviation and aerospace inclustry as well as national defense.
is reported that the Aviation Industry Corporation of China (AVIC) took over 200 piece
of 68 independent) developed aviation equipment and technologies to the Airshow China 202
up 34 percent from a year ago. Fifty-five of them were exhibited for the first time at the event.
Li Weipeng, who flies the J-20. said the engines of the J-20 jets 9 - (display) this time h
been comprehensively updated, though their 70 (appear) remained the same.
第四部分 写作(共两节,满分35分)
第一节 短文改错 (共10 小題;每小題 1 分,滿分 10 分)
假定英语课上老师要求同桌之间交换修改作文、请你修改你同桌写的以下作文。文中共
10 处语言错误,每句中最多有两处。 医处错误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改
增加:在缺词处加一个漏字符号(/) . 并在其下面写出该加的词。
删除:把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。
修改:在错的词下划一横线,并在该词下面写出修改后的词。
注意:1. 每处错误及其修改均仅限一词;
2. 只允许修改 10 处, 多者(从第 11 处, 是) 不计分。
Near Tom,
How are you going these days? I'm pleased to share a true thrilling travel experience with you
In the past summer holiday, my parents took my latter sister and me Leshan, Sichuan Province
which is noting for the Giant Stone Buddha. The Buddha is really big. Looked up at the large beautiful.
and doitin'd the large feet, I feel I was so small before the exceptional work. The next day, w
climbed Mount Emei, on what beautiful scenery took our breath away. There are many old temple
and wffd monkey. At dusk, we made their way home. Although we were worn out, but our trip wa
really a unpressive one.
Looking torward to travelling with you next time.
Yours
Li Hu
第二节 书面表达(清分25分)
第二节 书面表述(清分25分) 假如你是学生高主席李华,为了让学生感悟梦想的力量,你校将举办以"My Dream"为题
第二节 书面表述(清分25分) 假如你是学生高主席李华,为了让学生感悟梦想的力量,你校将举办以"My Dream"为题的英语演讲比赛,请同你校外籍英语老师 Mr. Johnson 写封邮件,邀请其做该活动的评委之一.
第二节 书面表述(清分25分) 假如你是学生会主席李华,为了让学生感悟梦想的力量,你校将举办以"My Dream"为题的英语演讲比赛,请同你仅外籍英语老师 Mr. Johnson 写封邮件,邀请其做该活动的评委之一要点包括:
第二节 书面表选(清分25分) 假如你是学生会主席李华,为了让学生感悟梦想的力量,你校将举办以"My Dream"为题的英语演讲比赛,请同你校外籍英语老师 Mr. Johnson 写封邮件,邀请其做该活动的评委之一,要点包括: 1.活动时间与地点:
第二节 书面表选(清分25分) 假如你是学生会主席李华,为了让学生感悟梦想的力量,你校将举办以"My Dream"为股的英语演讲比赛,请同你校外籍英语老师 Mr. Johnson 写封邮件,邀请其做该活动的评委之一,要点包括: 1. 活动时间与地点: 2. 活动的意义;
第二节 书面表选(清分25分) 假如你是学生高主席李华,为了让学生感悟梦想的力量,你校将举办以"My Dream"为题的英语演讲比赛,请同你校外籍英语老师 Mr. Johnson 写封邮件,邀请其做该活动的评委之一要点包括: 1. 活动时间与地点: 2. 活动的意义; 3. 期望。
第二节 书面表选(清分25分) 假如你是学生会主席李华,为了让学生感悟梦想的力量,你校将举办以"My Dream"为股的英语演讲比赛,请同你校外籍英语老师 Mr. Johnson 写封邮件,邀请其做该活动的评委之一,要点包括: 1. 活动时间与地点: 2. 活动的意义;
第二节 书面表选(清分25分) 假如你是学生高主席李华,为了让学生感悟梦想的力量,你校将举办以"My Dream"为题的英语演讲比赛,请同你校外籍英语老师 Mr. Johnson 写封邮件,邀请其做该活动的评委之一要点包括: 1. 活动时间与地点: 2. 活动的意义; 3. 期望。
第二节 书面表选(清分25分) 假如你是学生会主席李华,为了让学生感悟梦想的力量,你校将举办以"My Dream"为题的英语演讲比赛,请即你校外籍英语老师 Mr. Johnson 写封邮件,邀请其做该活动的评委之一要点包括: 1. 活动时间与地点: 2. 活动的意义; 3. 期望。 注意:1. 词数100 左右;
第二节 书面表选(清分25分) 假如你是学生会主席李华,为了让学生感悟梦想的力量,你校将举办以"My Dream"为题的英语演讲比赛,请即你校外籍英语老师 Mr. Johnson 写封邮件,邀请其做该活动的评委之一要点包括: 1. 活动时间与地点: 2. 活动的意义; 3. 期望。 注意:1. 词数100 左右;
第二节 书面表选(清分25分) 假如你是学生会主席李华,为了让学生感悟梦想的力量,你校将举办以"My Dream"为题的英语演讲比赛,请即你校外籍英语老师 Mr. Johnson 写封邮件,邀请其做该活动的评委之一要点包括: 1. 活动时间与地点: 2. 活动的意义; 3. 期望。 注意:1. 词数100 左右;
第二节 书面表选(清分25分) 假如你是学生商主席李华,为了让学生感悟梦想的力量,你校将举办以"My Dream"为题的英语演讲比赛,请即你校外籍英语老师 Mr. Johnson 写封邮件,邀请其做该活动的评委之一要点包括: 1. 活动时间与地点: 2. 活动的意义; 3. 期望。 注意:1. 词数 100 左右;